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June 21, 2021 
 
Ms. Tanowa Troupe 
Commission Secretary 
The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 

 
Re: Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI 
 
 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 
AT&T Corp. files this letter of compliance pursuant to the PUCO Case No. 10-2387-TP-
COI. 
 
Pursuant to 47 CFR of 47 C.F.R. 61.26(c)1, AT&T Corp. will file tariff pages with the 
Federal Communications Commission (“FCC”) on July 16, 2021 to be effective on July 
31, 2021. With this filing, AT&T Corp. interstate originating 8YY access rates will mirror 
the comparable interstate rates of the competing ILECs who filed tariffs pursuant to 8YY 
Access Charge Reform WC Docket No. 18-156, FCC 20-143 released October 9, 2020 
(“FCC Order”). 
 
AT&T Corp.’s PUCO No. 1 Tariff will be revised to point to its F.C.C. Tariff No. 2 to be 
effective on July 31, 2021.  On the effective date of this filing, AT&T Corp.’s intrastate 
originating 8YY access rates will be compliant with the FCC Order. 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at 
214-757-8099. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Richard T. Howell 
Area Manager-Regulatory Relations 

 
1 The benchmark rate for a CLEC's switched exchange access services will be the rate charged for similar 
services by the competing ILEC. If an ILEC to which a CLEC benchmarks its rates, pursuant to this section, 
lowers the rate to which a CLEC benchmarks, the CLEC must revise its rates to the lower level within 15 days 
of the effective date of the lowered ILEC rate. 
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